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    BETHEL PARK SOCCER ASSOCIATION

  BOARD MEETING – September 27, 2011
Brian Gorges, President of Bethel Park Soccer Association (BPSA), called the meeting to order at 8:04 PM in the Caucus Room of the Bethel Park Municipal Building. Board members present were:   Kathleen Tischler, Bruce Thompson, Scott DiGiorno, Matt Yee, Jeff Marzina, Joe Reichard, Steve Donovan, Matt Scott, Maria Minshall, Rich Eckert, and Kelly Mehalko.
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes were distributed & reviewed at the meeting. Motion was made by Steve Donovan and second made by Scott DiGiorno to approve the amended minutes & post to the website.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report:
· Steve Donovan reported the balance as of 9/27/11 in checking, savings & money market accounts totaled $76,509.25. 
· Income forthcoming will include the approximately $1500 from fall pictures.
· Pending expenses/invoices to be paid include $5500 to YES for training, $4000 for equipment/nets, uniforms, plus ref fees.

· Additionally, the reimbursement for the recertification fees for referees needs to be paid out and as well as the 10% fee to BP Recreation for fall registration.  
· Discussion took place regarding the possible options for use of our proceeds from fundraising initiatives.

President’s Report:    
· Brian Gorges stated BPSA has had a great start to the fall season with very competitive games.  The success of the on line registration which will be a great product for us going forward.
· Brian mentioned considerable challenges with PA West with the lack of Division 5 and 6 age group commissioners.
Committees:

Registration - 

· January 1 will be the on line registration start date for flight registration.
· The Chronicle will be coming out in December and registration info should be coming shortly.  Bruce Thompson will contact the Rec Department to ensure we meet the submission deadline.
Communications -
. 
· Reminder given in the event of inclement weather the flight cancellation can be placed on the website and is designated on the right side of front page by check marks.
· Scott DiGiorno recommended sending an email blast out regarding our sponsors.
Risk Management – 

· Kathleen Tischler stated ice packs and first aid kits were distributed and for flights & travel teams for this season with additional purchased for spring.
· Coaches have been submitting injury/incident reports in a timely manner.
Referees – 

· Matt Scott stated ideally our next week schedule should be coming out Sunday evening with a Tuesday and Wednesday follow up after responses received so flights and travel are complete earlier rather than Sunday morning.
· Recommendation made to have current flight refs take the ref course with the goal being to obtain more certified refs to staff games
· Matt to request date for recertification class.
· Reimbursement of ref course fees due to current refs.
Travel Commissioner & Registrar – 

· Travel will be listed as a tryout for the program in Blue Sombrero and evaluated on an age group by age group basis for additional players. 
· Scott Digiorno to check with travel coaches regarding the quantity of players needed per rostered team. 
PR/Fundraising – 

· Maria Minshall stated lottery tickets and money are funneling in to her for our fundraiser.  She will coordinate pick up for remaining tickets.  Some remaining tickets were distributed to board members for sale.
· Board members will be assisting with pick up of tickets/money & will return to Maria.
· Decision to be made on the next fundraiser regarding multiple players per family and criteria for quantity of tickets to be sold.
· Winners names to be posted on website.
Flights – 

· Pictures are done and will be distributed next week with remainder of travel teams to be completed.  Sponsor placques are being made as well.

· Volunteer Disclosures and Code of Conduct forms were all completed.

· Bruce Brother Tires will be providing the soccer ball promotion once again with certificates forthcoming this week at flights.
· Existing net issue at Neil was resolved.
· Bruce Thompson stated on line registration was extremely beneficial in working with the flight registrations this season.
Fields – 
· All fields were lined and Brian Gorges expressed appreciation for all the assistance received in doing so.
· There will be a new u10 field at Neil Armstrong that will require lining.  
· Park Avenue will be available and rotation for use will be forthcoming this week.
Equipment: 
· Two new u10 goals were purchased for Neil with nets for a cost of $2700 with a snake lock now in use there.
· Pug cases and goal bags at Village Green are weathered & in need of replacement.
· New nets at Millenium were very favorably received.
Community Liaison – 

· Scott DiGiorno commended Matt Yee on a job well done for Community Day.  General consensus was it was not the same as previous years with our players missing from the day’s activities with high school construction.  
· Proceeds from the day include $83.50 for food and $295 for tee shirts.
· Recommendation to carry more youth size shirts for sale next year.
· Tee shirt contest winner was the star design.  Matt Yee will send the design to Bruce Thompson to obtain a quote.  Joe Reichard can send an email blast to obtain pre orders.  Shirts can also be sold at flights.
Coaching Development –
· Kelly Mehalko suggested targeting travel coaches for a possible E License course  for which we would need a facility and a minimum number of participants.  Youth module was previously conducted.  Follow up to take place along with communication once established.
Player Development –
· N/A
Old Business– 
· Soccer Shots did begin at Village Green on Saturdays after Flight 1 to positive feedback.  
· Matt Scott suggested discussion of the use of BP Soccer fields by cup teams take place at a future meeting earlier in the meeting agenda.  It was determined that the discussion would take place at the November meeting, which has the 7 pm start time.  
· US Club Soccer status was questioned for spring season.  Brian Gorges was unable to attend the scheduled meeting and did not receive notification afterward.  Kelly Mehalko to follow up on status of the next meeting and if Brian is not able to attend, a representative will.
New Business –
· 2012 nominations for the board are needed in order for the ballot to be prepared.  Committee of Jeff Marzina, Steve Donovan and Matt Scott to gather and prepare the ballot which is needed by the November meeting if not by the October meeting.  Additional board members are needed.
· Recommendation was made to use an email blast to solicit parents for volunteer assistance for any area of expertise that they may be able to offer to BPSA.

· Possible fundraiser with Rita’s Italian Ice cards by selling cards for $5/each.

· Possible Chick-fil-A fundraiser being investigated by Maria Minshall.

Upcoming Dates: 
· Board meeting October 11, 2011.
· Flight registration to open January 1, 2012.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Rich Eckert & a second was made by Bruce Thompson.  All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 9 43 PM.
Respectfully Submitted

Kathleen Tischler, BPSA Secretary
